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REMEMBRANCE

Dear All.

The coming month is the month that includes Remembrance Day. You may well say that November is a month for remembering, for the month also includes All Saints Day (1st November) and All Souls Day (2nd November). On All Saints Day we think about the Holy Ones of God, and on All Souls Day many will remember loved ones who have died. There are many who have died as a result of this Covid-19 Pandemic and we of course remember them and those who loved them.

It is however Remembrance Day I want to focus upon. There are very few people now who will have lived through any part of the First World War, they would be over a hundred years of age. Even thinking about the Second World War, those who were older than children and who fought or worked during that war are fast declining.

At its heart, on Remembrance Day we remember the costliness of war and those who have died. I hope that in Remembrance we learn that war is not glorious, it is not something we should be proud of, rather it is something we should seek to avoid.

There is a genre of poetry which are known as war poems and many of you will have on your book shelves books containing poems of the first world war. Poems by people like Rupert Brooke, Wilfred Owen and Siegfried Sassoon. Their poems are powerful and often bleak, reminding us of lives lost in the trenches, providing for us words of lamentation. Wilfred Wilson Gibson is described as a minor poet, but never the less he was beneficiary from Rupert Brooke’s will and friend of Siegfried Sassoon. One of his poems was entitled ‘A Lament’

We who are left, how shall we look again

Happily on the sun, or feel the rain,

Without remembering how they who went 

Ungrudgingly and spent

Their all for us, loved, too, the sun and the rain?

A bird among the rain-wet lilac sings –

But we, how shall we turn to little things

And listen to the birds and winds and streams

Made holy by their dreams,

Nor feel the heart-break in the heart of things?

Such words remind us of the cost of war and hopefully help us understand that violence, conflict and war are things we should seek to avoid.

In the Beatitudes we find the well-known words: “Blessed are the peacemakers, for they will be called children of God”. I pray that Remembrance Day should remind us that God calls us to be among those that work for peace and reconciliation.

Best wishes

David Whiting

Lectionary Readings November
1 - 7 November - Beg, encourage, urge
Micah 3.5-12; Psalm 43; 1 Thessalonians 2.9-13; Matthew 23.1-12
8 - 14 November - FAQs
Amos 5.18-24; Psalm 70; 1 Thessalonians 4.13-18; Matthew 25.1-13

15 - 21 November - Coming, ready or not
Zephaniah 1.7,12-18; Psalm 90.1-8, (9-11),12; Matthew 25.14-30; 1 Thessalonians 5.1-11

22 - 28 November - King of compassion
Christ the King: Ezekiel 34.11-16,20-24; Psalm 95.1-7a; Ephesians 1.15-23; Matthew 25.31-46

29 November – 5 December - Waiting in the dark
Advent Sunday: Isaiah 64.1-9; Psalm 80.1-7,17-19; 1 Corinthians 1.3-9; Mark 13.24-37

Church Re-opening
No doubt you are already aware that the Government's latest restrictions require that places of worship should be closed. We will of course keep you informed of any changes and hope that we will be able to meet together before too long.
Meantime, check out the enclosed photos showing the new garden entrance, lift lobby and toilets, renovated staircase to upper hall and the refurbished lower hall.
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As you can see from the picture above, I am painting pebbles!  This means I am currently walking around Roker and Fulwell to deliver them.  Of course, eventually, I hope, if I am given the contact details, I will deliver one of these to all of you all over Sunderland. This will help me to get to know Sunderland, get to know you and continue to feel I belong here, serving you all, and God.

[image: image9.jpg]Church Related
Community Work



 I have painted the larger stone for myself, as a personal memento of the labyrinth I walk to weekly and that very special service where I made my promises to you and you all, through your representatives, your promises to me. 

I am wondering whether to make one of these larger ones for each church, please let me know, as a church, if you would like one painted?
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However, for now, I have begun by giving the pebbles to individuals linked to Roker United Reformed Church or with the Induction. My plan is to then deliver them to those linked with St Bede’s as they cope with even more change than the rest of us. Next the deliveries will be to those involved with Stockton Road United Reformed Church.  This will all take time as I will be walking to make these deliveries, so, I think, I will not manage to deliver the pebbles to those of you linked to Boldon United Reformed Church or the Grindon Mission Project until early in the new year, sorry. To date I have given out approximately 44 pebble labyrinths having painted 52 so far, with me probably needing to paint another 50 or so!
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It has been so lovely to begin to meet people, and people have been so kind to chat with me on their doorstep for as long or as little as they have felt comfortable. Of course, not everyone has been home, or comfortable to answer the door.  Sometimes I have left the bag at the door having left a message on an answer machine, other times I have left the bag with another household member, or even tried a second time because it was obvious they were out and no one else was home.

I have also begun to talk to some people on the phone, if I have been given the contact details which have allowed me to do this.  This has led me to talk to someone many of you will know, Lisa Wright, also known as Lily Lawson in the writing world.  Lisa and her family have a long history with St Bede’s United Reformed Church. Lisa kindly sent some of her writing which she has agreed I can share with you, thank you Lisa.
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A bunch of keys

The bunch of keys sat on the table. I was reluctant to use them. The church had been neglected; the inadequate heating had driven the congregation into the hall for the winter months. The last images in my mind were superior to whatever might now await me behind the locked doors. 

I remembered being given the keys, the trust it implied in me. It gave me a warm glow. The many times they had been used, the events, the preparations, the secret solo visits. I loved being there when no-one knew, drinking in the history of the place, recalling memories, no-one to shatter the peace with trivial arguments.

I could almost hear the chatter in the kitchen as big teapots were filled and sandwiches and cakes were piled onto plates to be carried into the hall to feed numbers unknown. I can see the tables all set with cloths and china, the signs of celebration, meticulous in every respect. The smell of warming pastry drifts in the air causing my stomach to rumble. My visits might be solo but I was never alone.

The days of the church were numbered now, the fragility of old age condemning the safety of the building, patched up as she was by countless emergency operations. 

There would be no big party, just a quiet gathering of the last wardens of her care. The situation dictated a more fitting tribute but the risk factors once again came into play. 

I decided against a last visit. The memories I hold are precious, her former glories untainted by a sad goodbye. I would hand the keys back, give my thanks for the honour of long held responsibility, and toast her reign.
If this has whetted your appetite for more of Lisa’s work her websites can be found here:    https://lilylawson.com/              https://www.lilyswritinglife.com/
  https://www.amazon.co.uk/-/e/B08BKWYJC1
Hopefully I will manage to visit St Bede’s United Reformed Church building before it is sold, as I would like to visit Boldon United Reformed Church and the Grindon Mission Project, eventually, when the time is right!

Perhaps this piece can help us all empathise a little with those who have had to leave their spiritual home without a physical mark, a time to say goodbye, as I was unable to physically say goodbye to those I used to serve, those I left behind in Bolton. Neither have those who were linked to St Bede’s yet been able to have a celebration to mark their transition to a new home.

I’m sure that time will come in the new year, as will, I hope, a time for all of you, the Sunderland and Boldon United Reformed Church Partnership, to come together, and I hope, 
celebrate with me, the anniversary of my joining you on your journey, to serve you, to grow with you as we endeavour to serve God and our communities together.

With gratitude and love Alison

Church Related Community Worker, 

07908110121, 
crcw.alison.dalton@gmail.com
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Copy for December Newsletter by 22 November please to
Editor: Anne Anderson (rosina.anderson1503@ntlworld.com)
The induction will be filmed on: 26th of September 2020


At: Roker United Reformed Church,


Sunderland SR6 9JP


This will be released on You Tube for any who choose to join us,


to worship with us, as we celebrate our ongoing journeys together and apart, 	by the 7th of October 2020


� HYPERLINK "https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCFgX-JjMdJk8UqMWCZCDfXg" �https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCFgX-JjMdJk8UqMWCZCDfXg�
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